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PENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Pennington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 10th June 2019 at 7 p.m. in the Pennington Parish Rooms.

Present:  Mr. Bertram
(Chairperson) Mrs. Thompson (Vice-chairperson)   

    Mrs. Scrogham                               Mr. Stretch


           
    Mr. Thompson

           1 member of the public                   
1.   Apologies

    County Councillor Mrs. Willis(also district councillor)       
    District Councillor Mr. Airey        District Councillor Mrs. Airey        
    PCSO Helen Madden   

2.   Minutes of Previous Meeting 
The minutes were approved and signed.
3.    Declaration of Councillor Interests

Mrs. Thompson declared an interest in the Rufus Lane maintenance. 
4.    Public Participation by Question & Comment

PCSO Helen Madden reported via email that the incidents of note in the parish consisted of one suspicious vehicle and one concern for welfare with neither requiring further action. There was one anti social behaviour incident due to a neighbour dispute. There was one road related offence due to the manner of driving with no trace of the offender. There was also one highway disruption due to cows on the A590 near Swarthmoor.
PCSO Madden informed the council that joint patrols were planned with SLDC enforcement to monitor dog fouling, littering, fly tipping and abandoned vehicles with patrols continuing on Swarthmoor Hall Lane. A no cold calling zone had been launched on Meeting House Lane. All Ulverston police community support officers had been involved in verge patrols for Appleby Fair around Kirkby Lonsdale and Sedbergh over a three week period.
A member of the public enquired whether the aerial photographs taken by drone for insertion in the community led plan document would show residential properties. He was assured that the photographs would not include such properties.
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Mr. Thompson very kindly performed an audit of the parish bus shelters. He reported that the path from Main Road to the Cross-a-Moor bus shelter on the Barrow side was overgrown. The Pennington Lane Ends bus shelter required staining which Mr. Thompson offered carry out. Foliage from the adjoining property was growing into the Ulverston Road bus shelter in Swarthmoor on the Ulverston side. Mr. Thompson to purchase stain for the bus shelter. Clerk to write a letter to the Ulverston Road residents requesting the trimming of the trees. Clerk to email County Councillor Mrs. Willis to request access maintained for the Main Road path to the bus shelter. Mr. Thompson also reported that the wooden seat on Main Road opposite the Park Road junction required repair. Mr. Stretch to access the seat and try to deduce ownership.
5.  Highways
County Councillor Mrs. Willis communicated via email that there was nothing to report on the proposed Cross-a-Moor roundabout. 
6.  Community Led Plan

It was reported that the Community Led Plan document content was being converted into the Specific Measurable Attainable Realistic Timely(SMART) goal setting structure. Previously reported traffic data had also been added to the document which had been passed to the relevant consultation partners for comment.
7.  Swarthmoor 

a)The Swarthmoor playground report had been received. 
b)Work was due to begin at the end of May to improve the Rufus Lane Bridleway. However, the Countryside Access Officer requested a meeting this month with the contractor on site before the work commenced.
c) County Councillor Mrs. Willis contacted the South Lakeland District Council Arboricultural Officer regarding the overgrown trees on the Trinkeld Park Estate entrance. Prior to the site visit, the officer contacted Cumbria Highways to ascertain ownership of the land and the trees due to the land not being shown as an SLDC asset on the asset register. The officer is currently attempting to find out who owns the land. Following the site visit, it was reported that the copper beech tree was impeding pedestrians and the low branches were pruned to the statutory 2.5 metre height clearance for a footway.  There is no statutory height clearance for a highway but low branches over the road were also removed. The officer concluded that, once the land ownership had been confirmed and assuming South Lakeland District Council is to manage the land and the trees, he would reassess the site and consider longer term management options.  This may include selective removal and replacement of trees in poor condition, and more significant pruning, if required and appropriate.
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8.   Loppergarth

a)The Loppergarth playground report had been received. The Women’s Institute Federation Chairman was grateful that the Women’s Institute plaque from the badly damaged seat at Beckside which commemorated the Queen’s coronation was to be placed on the refurbished seat in the playground. 
b)The clerk had sent an email to the countryside officer regarding Loppergarth Car Park but had not received a reply.
9.  Parish Council

a)An email had been received with information on celebrations to commemorate the 75th anniversary of VE Day 8th-10th May 2020. It was decided to place the item on the agenda for the next meeting. An action for health bulletin had also been received with future issues possibly proving useful to provide the best value from the wellbeing donation.
10.   Cross-a-Moor War Memorial
Mrs. Thompson requested permission to attend the next Pennington Memorial Hall committee meeting.
         11.  Sunnyside & Parish Rooms

         The Sunnyside tenant had reported there was damp in the bedroom and on the 

         chimney breast with a crack in the gable end. Cement had fallen from the roof tiles

         and wasps had formed a nest. Clerk to contact the builder to resolve the problem.
         12. Invoices for Payment/Receipts
Invoices Paid        
None
Invoices Due for Payment

         Loppergarth Playground seat


      £237.19
Receipts
         Sunnyside rent



                  £460.00

         Donation from Cllr Caroline Airey’s Locality

         Budget to develop health and 

         wellbeing projects          


      £500.00
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Balance









Bank statement (Lloyds statement no. 105 issue date 10th May 2019) balance on 10th May 2019: £10,054.40. 
13. Planning Applications

Pennington

The following planning applications were approved:-

         SL/2019/0365
Conversion of garage into living accommodation, Rimdene, East  

         View, Lindal-in-Furness

         SL/2019/0388
Single storey front extension, 6, Spring Vale, Swarthmoor

         SL/2019/0378
Single storey front extension and two storey and single storey rear 

         extension, 13, Main Road, Swarthmoor

         14.  Correspondence
         There was no correspondence.
15.  Date of Next Meeting & Items for the Agenda
75th anniversary of VE Day
The next meeting was arranged for 8th July 2019.

Christine Braithwaite, Clerk to the Council 11th June 2019
 
Signed as accurate and correct:

Date.....................

…………………………………………




Chairperson, Pennington Parish Council

